	                            Minutes of the Meeting of Bridport Rugby Football Club

	                                     Held on 19th September 2018 at the Rugby Pavilion



	Present :  Julian Hussey, John Patten, Stuart King, , Gavin Norman, Guy Livingston,Lee Burdett,
                    Allan Staerck, Noel Gregory, louis Brown, Stuart Briggs, Daragh McLoughlin,Kevin Harte,

                    Ayo Fraser, Dave Bolwell                                   
	

	
	

	1. Apologies : Peter Brook, Clive Greening, Tom Gamwell, Mitch Waters.
	

	
	

	2. Minutes of the Last Meeting :

The minutes of the last meeting were read and approved.
	

	
	

	3. Matters Arising :

a/ The player insurance has been activated, awaiting invoice.

c/ The grant of £585 for kitchen freezer has been paid by D/Wilts, we have £415 still available until

     May 2019.

Correspondence :

a/ LC have confirmed firework night for November 3rd and will take over bar at 7.00pm.

b/ Invoice for betting licence has been resolved by Stuart. We do not need it.

c/ LC manager Will thrower has said he will go ahead with new kitchen lights, outside point and new

     tills, and will discuss our contribution at end of season finance meeting under R&R.
	

	
	

	5. Treasurers Report :

Stuart said the bank balance stands at £9,370.81 having paid the RFU bill for international tickets. He has paid £492 for kitchen deep clean and received D/W grant of £585

He has received 10 senior playing membership, although there may be others. He said the current spending was showing a loss of £1073 and we need to watch our expenses.

He has received £621 junior membership on card machine with he believes another £1200 taken yesterday. 

Allan will talk to LC regarding problems with BT sport coverage regarding contract being in place.

VP Report :

Peter sent a report to say fixture cards have gone to print and he will be shortly sending out with VP letters.
	Allan Staerck

	7. Fixtures :

Kevin said the Weymouth league game this weekend had been confirmed with North Dorset two weeks away. Suggested a possible early KO on November 3rd because on international game on TV?

Ayo asked if it was possible to rearrange any league fixtures during season. It was felt this could only happen in exceptional circumstances with league approval.

8. Team Manager Report :
Guy said the two physios did a good job in strapping players the day before last Saturdays fixture as they could not attend match. First league game was lost 96-0 away to Swanage. Selection was difficult with few backs available and many players not available. However they travelled with 18 players thanks to colts.

The new EMC card system went well, but he will need cover in future and we should still ring home results.

He said the BBQ food for 10’s tournament and Crewkerne fixture made a profit of £192 and in future Ally the new food caterer will provide pre match food.

He will need someone to drive bus on 17th November away fixture.


	Committee



	8a. Captains Report :

Daragh said training was going OK but never having a full squad of players to maximise coaching. He felt the team performance was better at Swanage than pre season fixture, better at scrums and breakdown. Ten players unavailable but travelled with 18 players. Ayo said 22 players had now paid their £60 membership.

Noel said the pre season 10’s tournament was well received and should be permanent fixture.
9. Junior Report :
	

	Noel said the first 2 weeks registration has 150 players. The electronic payment has gone well. He said they were not adding extra cost to current kit being sold but in future we must.

The 50thn anniversary fun day is coming this weekend and Lloyd Vercoe has it organised. Bradfords had donated items for the day. Games and food will be provided from 12 noon till 4.00pm.

The juniors have some new coaching staff.

Colts : Julian said they had a friendly last week against Wemouth and lost 28-7, using mainly U17’s. There next match is in 2 weeks against North Dorset.


	

	10. Social Report :

Gavin said he was still looking at a curry night on November 24th which is 50 years since first game. Cost is an issue, but it was suggested Ally our new caterer may be interested in providing food.

He said raffle last week made £22 profit having bought players jugs and Jansen was still providing bottles for draws.

11. Grounds Maintenance :

The rota for pitch grass cutting is in place with 5 members on rota.. Pitches are in reasonable condition following the hot dry summer we have had.

12. Core Values :    Ongoing.
13. Club Development : 

a/ Safeguarding    : In hand with Simon Peck.
b/ School Liaison  : Noel said schools are still being contacted.
c/ Coaching           : Lee said senior numbers were good for training but not regular 15. Some players

                                     were not up to speed with coaching requirements. He proposed having a varied

                                     Junior coach attend on a Tuesday night to help their skills and seniors attend 

                                     Sunday mornings. Noel will get a rota.

                                     He needs 4 new tackle bags that Allan will get.

d/ Publicity            : Fun day advert in B.News. Poor response to VP survey on club needs.
e/ Volunteers        : Noel said there was a very good response to registration day helpers and Charlie

                                      English needs to see every one for DBS checks.

f/ Dev, Plan.          : Julian proposed that the new Business Group review the clubs development plan.

                                     Stuart said himself and Dave will be presenting a discussion document to review

                                     for the next meeting. It will include the proposed 100 club draw that would need 

                                     a nominee to run. Dave Bolwell was proposed by Guy and seconded by Noel and

                                     agreed unanimously.


	

	
	

	Any Other Business : 

a/ Stuart asked if a better polo shirt was available from the one presented by Akumo. They do have a

cotton one at £22 which will be looked at.

b/ Gavin said Jansen Murless was still providing bottles of spirit for weekly draws. It was suggested the

     club give some publicity to pubs that are donating.

c/ Ayo asked for an invoice for Al McNab of ‘Hoppiness’ for his kit donation.

d/ Julian said that The Round Table had made a donation of £1250 towards kit for the junior section.

No further business the meeting closed 8.00pm

Next meeting Monday 8th October 7.00pm.

Chairman

Julian Hussey.
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	

	
	


